Dear Parents and Carers
A high attendance at school is essential for the safeguarding and academic success of our students.  Following the highly effective use of the text messages which were piloted during the last academic year, we will be continuing to inform parents directly of a student’s absence from school.  To increase yet further our attendance monitoring abilities, some additional changes have been made.

 Please find below a detailed description of our attendance procedures.
All students are expected to:
· Have 100% attendance including registration, pastoral and study sessions

· Be punctual to all lessons and register their attendance

· Get permission in advance to attend appointments that will prevent them attending school
Students are discouraged to have medical appointments within the school day, if medical appointments cannot be avoided, they must be supported by appointments cards or letters. Before a student can leave the school site the students school planner must be counter-signed by a parent/carer and shown at student reception before they leave school.
Driving lessons must not be arranged during lesson time or directed private study time. 
For university visits, Students must bring in a letter of permission to attend from a parent/carer and show the letter to student reception before the visit takes place. Alternatively Parent/Carers can phone the Mayflower Absence line on 01277 6231717 and leave a message detailing the date of the visit.
If students are ill or sick:
A Parent/Carer must phone the Mayflower Absence line on 01277 623171, on each day of illness.  Please state clearly the name and year group of the student and the reason for absence.  The absence line is available out of school hours and will be picked up by the attendance officer every  morning. 
Please note that ‘unwell’ is not a reason for absence, and should the students attendance be under 95% the absence will not be authorised without medical evidence. 

If a student is absent it will be their responsibility to catch up with any work missed.

All absences for students with attendance under 95% will be unauthorised, unless medical evidence is provided, (appointment card prescription or white slip on medication). Letters will be sent out to parents /carers should the students attendance fall below 95%.

All students with an attendance rate of less than 95% will be placed on Attendance Report with their form tutor in the first instance. In addition a letter will be sent to parents to inform them of their child’s attendance. 

Please be aware that letters will be sent to all students with declining attendance, even if they have a medical condition, medical evidence or have taken a term time holiday. 

If a students attendance continues to decline further, letters will be sent to parents /carers. If there is no immediate improvement  and further absence continues, the student will be invited to a school attendance meeting with the Head of Year, Student Support Managers & the Home School Attendance Officer.  An action plan will be completed to which the student will be expected to adhere. A copy  of the action plan will be sent home to parents. The students attendance will continue to be monitored and  should there be a further decline the students’ parents/carers will be invited to a meeting to discuss appropriate interventions.  It is important  for students to remember  that universities and employers contact the school for attendance and lateness records and we are asked to provide percentage attendance and lateness.
The following reasons for absence will NOT be authorised:
· Holidays

· Part or full time work which is not part of your programme of study

· Leisure activities

· Birthdays or similar celebrations

· Babysitting younger siblings or looking after other family members

· Driving lessons

· Non emergency Doctor or Dentist appointments
Please be aware that holidays during term time will not be authorised unless in exceptional circumstances.  This is to comply with the Essex County Council guidelines.  Any requests for such leave must be made in advance on a ‘Leave of Absence’ form, this should then be handed in to the Attendance Officer via Student Reception.
Thank you for your support with ensuring the safeguarding and progress of our students.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance.

